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July 14, 2022

Road Reconstruction, Bridge Rehabilitation &

Cycling Infrastructure on Cummer Avenue

from Bayview Avenue to Leslie Street
Contract: 21ECS-TI-02BE
Start Date: July 5, 2021 Expected End Date: August 2022

NEW End Date: October 2022*
*Timeline is subject to change.

This notice provides an update on the Road Reconstruction and Bridge Rehabilitation over the Don
River on Cummer Avenue between Bayview Avenue and Leslie Street.

Work on this project is currently behind schedule. This delay was caused by unforeseen utility
conflicts and labour disruptions. The City's contractor is working diligently to complete the remainder
of the project.

We know this project has an impact to all businesses and residents along Cummer Avenue. We
sympathize and appreciate your patience with the dust, noise, fencing and other inconveniences.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT COVID-19 AND CONSTRUCTION WORK IN TORONTO

During construction, the contractor is responsible for the Health & Safety on site under the Ontario
Occupational Health and Safety Act and is expected to implement COVID-19 mitigation practices. For
more information on the City's response to COVID-19 please visit toronto.ca/covid-19.

MAP OF WORK AREA

WORK STATUS TO DATE
To date, the following work has been completed:

e Rehabilitated the north side of the bridge over the Don River, including reconstruction of the
concrete deck, sidewalk and parapet walls with railings; replacement of bridge bearings and
asphalt surface with bridge waterproofing; and patch repair of piers, abutments and wingwalls

e Road reconstruction between Craigmont Drive and Leslie Street, including substandard water
service replacements, cycle track construction and intersection safety modifications from
Pineway Boulevard, asphalt surface and concrete sidewalk improvements

REMAINING WORK

In the coming months, the City's contractor will be completing the following work:
e Rehabilitation of the south side of the bridge over the Don River

¢ Road reconstruction between Bayview Avenue and the bridge over the Don River
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NEED MORE INFORMATION?

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below.

Contract 21ECS-TI-02BE

Maria Lippa, 437-317-1464,
CummerDonRiver@morrisonhershfield.com

TTY Hearing Impaired Service | 416-338-0889 (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

Field Ambassador

General inquiries 311

For more information about this project, including Construction
Notices, road safety improvements and public consultation
Website details, please visit the project website:
toronto.ca/cummerave

toronto.ca/donvalleynorth

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait
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